Resolution of the 

Association for Education and Rehabilitation of the

Blind and Visually Impaired, July 2010
Formation of a task force to examine the need for National leadership in services for persons who are blind or visually impaired

Resolution Number 2010 - 1

WHEREAS The profession of serving persons who are blind or visually impaired has grown significantly in the past two decades; and

WHEREAS Many education and rehabilitation professionals, including many orientation and mobility specialists and teachers of the visually impaired are accepting positions while needing additional education; and

WHEREAS  Professionals from diverse disciplines are providing services for the blind and visually impaired, and

WHEREAS Professionals in the field of providing services for persons who are blind or visually impaired have few sources for national trends, information, and guidance regarding their profession, and 
WHEREAS  The education and rehabilitation service model for persons who are blind or visually impaired lacks a centralized coordinated administrative center, and

WHEREAS This lack of centralized leadership places the profession in a serious position regarding National guidance and leadership, and

WHEREAS  The continuation and growth of specialized education and rehabilitation services for blind and visually impaired persons is in jeopardy,


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that The Board of Directors of The Association for the Education of the Blind and Visually Impaired (AER) appoint a task force to study this critical situation and make recommendations to the AER Board of Directors by July, 2011, after submitting a progress report in January, 2011, defining a potential action plan and strategies on this matter.  

